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Monday,	April	17th	
Read	Acts	22:30-23:11.	
Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘I	have	always	lived	before	God	in	all	good	conscience’--they’re	accusing	Paul	of	being	a	
criminal.	But	he	used	to	work	for	them.	If	he’s	a	criminal	now,	what	was	he	then?	

• ‘God	will	slap	you,	you	whitewashed	wall!—Paul	narrowly	avoids	a	flogging	in	yesterday’s	

passage,	and	today	he’s	almost	slapped.	It	seems	like	Paul	is	a	little	tired	of	being	pushed	
around.	I	think	he’s	calling	into	question	Ananias’	jurisdiction	here.	This	isn’t	a	Jewish	
religious	court;	it’s	a	Roman	court.	And	in	any	case,	only	God	can	say	whether	or	not	it	is	

indeed	true	that	Paul	is	serving	God	with	a	clear	conscience	here.	

• ‘I	didn’t	realize	he	was	the	high	priest’--this	isn’t	entirely	easy	to	swallow.	I’d	think	that,	
particularly	for	a	former	member	of	the	high	priest’s	staff	like	Paul,	it	would	be	easy	to	

figure	out	based	on	his	uniform	or	on	the	way	others	are	treating	him	who	the	high	priest	is.	
Then	again,	this	isn’t	the	very	same	high	priest	for	whom	Paul	had	worked,	and	Ananias	is	
rather	new	to	the	position.	Maybe	Paul,	having	been	away	from	Jerusalem	and	out	of	Jewish	

circles	for	a	while,	is	out	of	the	loop.	So,	perhaps	he	is	genuinely	surprised	to	find	out	that	
Ananias	has	become	high	priest.	In	that	case,	he	could	be	sincerely	apologizing,	or	he	could	
be	putting	in	a	little	dig:	‘Wow,	Ananias,	I	didn’t	know	you’d	gotten	the	gig.	Good	for	you,	

buddy!’	In	any	case,	through	this	interaction,	Paul	reminds	the	council	that	he’s	not	a	
stranger;	he’s	one	of	their	own.	

• ‘Brothers,	I	am	a	Pharisee,	as	were	all	my	ancestors!	And	I	am	on	trial	because	my	hope	is	in	

the	resurrection	of	the	dead!’—the	Pharisees	are	a	powerful	minority	on	the	high	council,	
and	Paul	knows	that	their	theology	differs	from	the	Sadducees	on	some	important	points	

Week 6 Optional Family Activities 

 

At home:  

• With younger kids: Encourage kids to add to their pictorial time line from week one by drawing 
pictures of Paul’s adventure at sea. They could draw the shipwreck, landing on the island of Malta, Paul’s 
being bit by a poisonous snake, and other events on the island. 

• With older kids: Complete your map together, tracing Paul’s final journey to Rome with all the 
layovers on the way. 

• Conversation topics with older kids might include: Several years go by while Felix, then Festus, 
and finally Agrippa decide what to do about Paul’s case. I wonder what Paul did during that time of 
imprisonment?  
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regarding	belief	in	the	resurrection	of	the	dead	and	the	existence	of	the	spiritual	world.	Paul	

decides	to	divide	the	high	council	in	order	to	weaken	their	case	against	him.	His	theology	
has	remained	the	same	as	the	Pharisees	on	the	important	point	of	the	resurrection	of	the	
dead.	He	doesn’t	mention	ways	that	his	theology	has	evolved	from	there.	But	as	far	as	the	

Roman	commander	would	be	concerned,	the	council’s	dispute	with	Paul	would	be	drowned	
out	in	the	midst	of	a	whole	array	of	religious	disputes	he	doesn’t	understand	or	care	about.	
Instead	of	Paul	seeming	dangerous,	the	council	now	sounds	petty	and	fractious.	

• ‘That	night	the	Lord	appeared	to	Paul	and	said,	"Be	encouraged,	Paul.’—At	what	must	have	
felt	like	one	of	the	lowest	ebbs	in	Paul’s	life,	Jesus	appears	to	him	in	a	vision	and	encourages	
him	in	the	mission	he	has	given	him.	This	unwelcome	delay	will	not	ultimately	stop	Paul	

from	continuing	to	talk	about	Jesus	to	the	whole	world--including	even	the	big	capital	of	
Rome.	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	Have	you	felt	thwarted	in	the	plans	you	feel	God	has	given	you?	Paul	finds	himself	
in	a	morass	of	religious	and	legal	accusations	that	threaten	to	derail	the	clear	direction	God	has	
given	him.	He	is	discouraged	and	angry.	He	even	loses	his	temper.	Jesus’	response	is	to	

encourage	Paul	with	a	supernatural	visit.	Where	do	you	feel	the	need	for	an	encouraging	visit	
from	God?		

• Through	your	five:	Religious	bodies	often	fight	over	theology	and	miss	what	God	is	actually	
doing.	Jesus	actually	seems	to	care	little	about	the	religious	debate	Paul	gets	caught	up	in;	he	
doesn’t	even	mention	it	on	his	visit	to	Paul,	not	to	speak	of	weighing	in.	Instead	Jesus	

encourages	Paul	to	continue	in	the	work	of	bringing	hope	to	those	who	have	not	yet	heard	
about	Jesus.	Pray	that	your	five	would	have	the	ability	to	see	the	difference	between	religion	
and	the	living	Jesus	who	offers	real	hope.			

• Through	our	church:	Pray	that	our	church,	like	Paul,	would	always	be	able	to	say	that	we’ve	
followed	God’s	calling.	Pray	that	we	would	have	good	ears	to	hear	where	God	is	leading,	and	the	
perseverance	to	keep	on	going	where	God	points	us.	

	

Tuesday,	April	18th	
Read	Acts	23:12-35.	

Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘We	have	bound	ourselves	under	oath	to	neither	eat	nor	drink	until	we	have	killed	Paul’—
Paul	has	clearly	hit	a	raw	nerve	for	a	large	portion	of	the	Jewish	population.	Up	until	now	

the	Jewish	followers	of	Jesus	in	Judea	have	been	able	to	keep	intact	their	Jewish	religious	
identities	while	following	Jesus.	Lines	are	being	drawn	now,	making	it	more	and	more	
difficult	for	this	to	be	true.		

• ‘Paul's	nephew	heard	of	their	plan’—this	is	the	only	mention	of	Paul	having	a	nephew.	
Maybe	Paul’s	nephew	has	followed	his	uncle’s	career	path	and	is	one	of	the	younger	
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members	of	the	council’s	staff.	It’s	easy	to	imagine	that	the	oath-takers	would	be	‘young	

hotheads’	in	Paul’s	nephew’s	class.	Maybe	word	is	spreading	around	the	dorms,	as	it	were.	
Without	this	insider	information,	Paul	would	most	likely	be	killed	that	next	day.	God	seems	
to	be	orchestrating	Paul’s	rescue.		

• ‘I	soon	discovered	it	was	something	regarding	their	religious	law--certainly	nothing	worthy	
of	imprisonment	or	death.’—in	this	letter	from	the	Roman	commander	Lysius	to	the	
Governor	Felix	there	is	no	formal	accusation.	In	fact,	the	commander	declares	Paul	innocent,	

and	sends	him	to	Felix	only	for	his	own	protection.	You’d	think	this	would	lead	to	Paul’s	
immediate	release.	It	seems	Felix’s	higher	priority	is	to	avoid	displeasing	the	Jewish	religious	
leaders.	This	is	reminiscent	of	Herod’s	posture	towards	the	religious	leadership.			

	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	Paul’s	calling,	his	abilities,	his	focus	and	his	passion	could	not	be	higher	at	this	

point	in	his	life.	He	is	at	the	top	of	his	game;	but	the	better	he	gets,	the	more	opposition	to	him	
also	intensifies.	Maybe	I’m	crazy,	but	I	actually	find	this	pretty	inspiring.	Like	Paul	or	hate	him,	
everyone	agrees	that	his	life	matters.	If	you	dare,	ask	God	for	a	life	of	such	consequence!			

• Through	your	five:	The	charges	against	Paul	are	merely	religious	trivia	to	the	Roman	
commander.	This	commander	is	actually	stationed	at	the	Temple;	yet	his	contact	with	the	

religious	authorities	has	not	in	the	least	bit	inspired	any	spiritual	curiosity.	Pray	that	your	five	
would	have	experiences	of	believers	in	God	that	would	pique	their	interest	in	spiritual	things.	

• Through	our	church:	As	our	church	grows	in	effectiveness	at	reaching	people	in	the	

Charlottesville	area	pray	for	spiritual	protection	against	those	forces	that	would	want	to	‘kill’	
God’s	work	among	people	who	might	not	otherwise	find	themselves	in	churches.	

	

Wednesday,	April	19th	
Read	Acts	24:1-26.	
Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘you	have	given	peace	to	us	Jews	and	have	enacted	reforms	for	us’—this	is	not	in	fact	true.	Felix	
was	a	particularly	brutal	governor.	The	council’s	lawyer	is	simply	following	the	well-worn	
strategy	of	starting	your	legal	presentation	with	a	little	flattery	of	the	judge.	Paul	more	or	less	

follows	suit	when	he	gets	his	chance	to	speak.	

• ‘we	have	found	him	to	be	a	troublemaker’—this	first	charge	accuses	Paul	of	leading	a	political	
movement	of	insurrection	against	the	Roman	government,	something	the	Roman	government	

would	watch	vigilantly.	Ironically	many	Jews	of	the	time,	especially	the	Pharisees,	believed	that	
it	was	their	religious	duty	to	politically	oppose	the	Roman	government;	but	they’re	bringing	
(untrue)	charges	of	this	very	thing	against	Paul.	

• ‘But	I	admit	that	I	follow	the	Way,	which	they	call	a	sect.’—Paul	admits	to	the	charge	that	he	is	
part	of	a	group	of	people	with	a	name,	but	he	does	not	assent	to	the	name	given	by	Tertullus,	
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the	Nazarenes.	Paul	does	not	consider	this	a	splinter	group	but	believes	that	followers	of	Jesus	

are	continuing	in	the	true	tradition	of	Judaism.		

• ‘Ask	these	men	here	what	wrongdoing	the	Jewish	high	council	found	in	me,’—in	the	end	they	
have	no	case	against	Paul.	They	can	produce	no	tangible	evidence	against	him.		

• ‘He	also	hoped	that	Paul	would	bribe	him,	so	he	sent	for	him	quite	often	and	talked	with	him.’—
for	a	complex	set	of	reasons,	Felix	can’t	seem	to	either	condemn	Paul	or	to	let	him	go,	to	listen	
to	him	or	to	shut	him	up.	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	Integrity—Felix	knows	that	Paul	is	innocent,	but	he	keeps	him	in	prison	anyway,	
because	it	keeps	the	Jewish	council	quiet,	and	keeps	open	the	possibility	of	a	little	cash	coming	
his	way	under	the	table.	Are	you	faced	with	a	situation	in	which	doing	the	right	thing	could	cost	

you?	Pray	for	the	boldness	to	follow	your	conscience,	and	ask	God	to	reward	you	as	you	do.	

• Through	your	five:	Are	any	of	your	five	facing	legal	troubles?	Pray	for	peace	and	wisdom	and	
poise	for	them,	for	good	legal	advice,	and	for	a	fair	trial.	

• Through	our	church:	In	whatever	interactions	we	have	with	the	city	government,	pray	that	God	
would	give	us	favor,	that	we	would	bring	out	the	best	in	our	city	leaders,	and	that	whenever	
possible	we	could	be	of	mutual	benefit.	

	

Thursday,	April	20th	

Read	Acts	24:27-25:27.	
Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘Three	days	after	Festus	arrived	in	Caesarea	to	take	over	his	new	responsibilities’—Felix	was	

never	able	to	decide	what	to	do	with	Paul	and	after	2	whole	years	a	new	governor	arrives,	one	
with	a	much	better	reputation	as	an	effective	administrator.	This	presents	an	opportunity	for	
Paul’s	case	to	finally	move	forward.	

• ‘But	if	I	am	innocent,	neither	you	nor	anyone	else	has	a	right	to	turn	me	over	to	these	men	to	kill	
me.	I	appeal	to	Caesar!’—Paul	knows	the	grave	danger	he	is	in	if	he	returns	to	Jerusalem.	Festus	
continues	the	tradition	of	indecisive	and	fearful	(of	Jewish	disapproval)	Roman	rulers.	Paul’s	

only	way	out	is	to	appeal	to	Caesar,	which	he	must	be	taken	seriously	by	the	authorities.	It’s	also	
the	way	he	will	finally	go	to	Rome,	which	has	been	his	long	held	hope	for	his	next	trip;	this	is	
obviously	not	the	way	he	hoped	to	get	there.	

• ‘But	what	shall	I	write	the	emperor?’—though	sending	Paul	to	Caesar	provides	a	solution,	there	
is	still	the	small	problem	of	providing	a	reason.	Festus	will	look	a	little	ridiculous	sending	Paul	to	
Caesar	when	it’s	clear	that	there’s	not	really	a	case	against	him	in	any	law.		

• ‘For	there	is	no	real	charge	against	him’--this	is	reminiscent	of	the	words	used	in	Jesus’	trial.	
Paul’s	life	has	come	to	imitate	that	of	Jesus’	in	striking	ways.		

Taking	it	home:	
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• Through	you:	Sometimes	we	hit	periods	in	following	Jesus	where	nothing	seems	to	change.	The	

hard	things	in	our	lives	just	don’t	seem	to	go	away,	and	the	vision	we	feel	God	has	given	us	
seems	further	and	further	away.	If	you	are	in	such	a	place	right	now,	ask	some	friends	to	pray	
for	you,	for	endurance	and	for	a	change	in	your	circumstances.	If	you	are	not	in	such	a	place,	

pray	that	God	would	prepare	you	for	such	times	by	giving	you	a	‘marathoner’s’	approach	to	
following	Jesus.	

• Through	your	five:	God	works	through	obvious	injustices	to	bring	good	to	Paul’s	life.	Pray	that	

your	five	would	see	God’s	work	in	areas	of	injustice	in	their	own	lives	and	in	society,	and	that	
they	would	experience	God	working	through	them	to	bring	good	to	others.		

• Through	our	church:	Pray	that	our	church	would	grow	in	rejoicing	in	the	midst	of	suffering.	(Did	I	

just	write	that???)		

	

Friday,	April	21st	

Read	Acts	26.	
Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘Now	I	am	on	trial	because	I	am	looking	forward	to	the	fulfillment	of	God's	promise	made	to	our	

ancestors’—God	did	two	incredible	things	in	raising	Jesus	from	the	dead	and	in	pouring	out	the	
Holy	Spirit	on	all	who	believe	in	Jesus,	but	Paul	believes	that	there	is	much	more	yet	to	come.	

His	hope	rests	on	this	future.	

• ‘Why	does	it	seem	incredible	to	any	of	you	that	God	can	raise	the	dead?’—Paul	challenges	their	
core	assumptions	of	God’s	capabilities.	Rather	than	his	belief	in	the	resurrection	being	

incredible,	he	confronts	them	with	the	absurdity	of	believing	in	a	God	that	couldn’t	raise	the	
dead.		

• ‘But	God	protected	me	so	that	I	am	still	alive	today	to	tell	these	facts	to	everyone’—Paul	

believes	every	moment	of	his	life	is	pregnant	with	God-directed	meaning.	His	opponents	put	
him	in	prison	in	an	attempt	to	stop	him.	But	as	far	as	he’s	concerned,	he	is	there	so	that	his	
listeners	have	one	more	chance	to	believe	in	the	living	God.		

• ‘Paul,	you	are	insane.	Too	much	study	has	made	you	crazy!’—Paul’s	insistence	on	a	living	God	
who	raises	the	dead	and	has	been	working	throughout	history	hits	something	deep	in	Festus.	He	
shouts	out	what	is	a	fairly	illogical	accusation	against	Paul.	Why	would	too	much	study	make	a	

man	insane?	It	seems	Festus	can’t	handle	the	life-changing	implications	of	Paul’s	words.		

• ‘Whether	quickly	or	not,	I	pray	to	God	that	both	you	and	everyone	here	in	this	audience	might	
become	the	same	as	I	am’—Paul	has	nothing	more	to	lose.	He	is	on	his	way	to	Rome,	and	there	

is	nothing	the	authorities	here	can	do	to	him.	He	gives	his	all	and	tries	to	convince	these	
powerful	people	that	they	need	Jesus.	Agrippa	can	sense	Paul’s	passion	and	urgency.	Agrippa’s	
question	is	probably	rhetorical,	either	meant	as	mockery	or	as	a	little	joke.	Paul	decides	to	take	

it	straight.		
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• ‘except	for	these	chains’--maybe	Paul	is	responding	to	Agrippa’s	little	joke	in	kind,	or	maybe	he’s	

making	an	important	clarification	that	he	has	nothing	against	them	and	wishes	them	no	harm.	I	
tend	to	think	it’s	a	joke,	and	not	a	bad	one:	it’s	funny,	charming,	and	thought-provoking.	The	guy	
in	chains	thinks	he’s	the	luckiest	one	in	the	room.	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	It’s	tempting	to	think	that	our	lives	are	mundane	events	with	only	occasional	
bursts	of	meaning.	Paul	views	every	moment	of	his	life	as	a	moment	God	cares	about.	Pray	for	
God	to	give	you	faith	to	believe	in	God’s	involvement	in	your	life,	past,	present,	and	future.		

• Through	your	five:	What	Paul	is	saying	sounds	like	crazy	talk	to	Festus,	but	Paul	thinks	he’s	the	
luckiest	person	in	the	room.	Is	there	something	about	your	life	with	God	that	sounds	crazy	to	
your	five,	but	you	know	it	would	be	great	news	for	them?	Pray	that	God	would	break	down	

barriers	to	them	hearing	you,	and	ask	God	to	help	you	communicate	with	them	well.	

• Through	our	church:	The	essence	of	Paul’s	message	is	that	God	brings	new	light	into	the	lives	of	
Jews	and	non-Jews	alike.	Nowadays,	at	least	in	the	church,	more	relevant	than	the	distinction	

between	Jews	and	non-Jews	might	be	the	distinction	between	traditional	churchgoers	and	non-
churchgoers.	We’re	a	church	filled	with	both	groups.	Pray	that	throughout	our	life	as	a	church,	
we’d	bring	new	light	to	the	lives	of	people	who’ve	spent	their	whole	lives	in	churches	and	to	the	

lives	of	people	surprised	to	find	themselves	in	a	church	at	all.	

	

Saturday,	April	22nd	
Read	Acts	27.	

Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘we	set	sail	for	Italy’—Luke	has	apparently	rejoined	Paul	for	this	journey.		

• ‘the	officer	found	an	Egyptian	ship	from	Alexandria’—Egypt	was	known	as	the	breadbasket	of	
the	Roman	Empire;	this	may	very	well	be	a	cargo	ship	bringing	grain	to	Rome.	The	broad	reach	

of	the	Roman	Empire	and	the	incredible	transportation	that	connected	it	cannot	be	
underestimated	in	contributing	to	the	rapid	spread	of	the	early	followers	of	Jesus.	All	roads,	at	
least	in	that	part	of	the	world,	did	in	fact	lead	to	and	from	Rome.	The	other	helpful	element	was	

the	role	the	Roman	army	played	in	keeping	the	peace.	

• ‘Paul	spoke	to	the	ship's	officers	about	it’—I	wonder	if	Paul	has	heard	something	from	God	
about	this	trip.	Otherwise,	what	would	this	teacher	and	tentmaker	have	to	say	to	these	sailors?	

• ‘I	believe	there	is	trouble	ahead	if	we	go	on—shipwreck,	loss	of	cargo,	injuries,	and	danger	to	
our	lives’—if	Paul’s	words	are	a	word	from	God,	then	things	do	not	bode	well.	In	fact,	most	of	
what	he	predicts	does	come	true	except	the	loss	of	life.	

• ‘None	of	you	will	lose	your	lives,	even	though	the	ship	will	go	down.’—why	does	the	‘danger	to	
our	lives’	part	of	the	prophecy	not	come	true	though	the	rest	does?	One	possible	explanation	is	
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that	Paul	has	been	praying	on	behalf	of	the	whole	crew	that	God	would	spare	their	lives.	It	

seems	that	God	has	answered	his	prayers.	

• ‘God	in	his	goodness	has	granted	safety	to	everyone	sailing	with	you.’—or	maybe	no	one	loses	
their	life	because	the	sailors	are	needed	to	bring	their	most	precious	cargo	Paul	to	Rome.		

• ‘the	commanding	officer	wanted	to	spare	Paul’—beyond	just	the	goodness	of	his	heart,	this	
seems	an	obvious	tactical	decision.	Don’t	kill	the	guy	who	has	God	on	his	side!	
	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	Throughout	the	bible	God	describes	himself	as	the	God	who	wants	to	rescue	us	
from	danger	and	trouble.	Paul	hears	from	God	in	the	midst	of	a	life-threatening	storm,	and	then	

through	his	faith	he	saves	many	others.	As	we	learn	to	trust	God	with	our	biggest	fears	and	
problems	and	put	ourselves	in	a	place	where	only	God	can	make	a	difference,	we	will	then	be	
used	by	God	to	do	the	same	for	others.	What	might	God	want	you	to	trust	him	with	today?	Your	

money,	your	future,	your	relationships?		

• Through	your	five:	Julius	was	used	by	God	because	of	his	kind	heart	to	serve	Paul	in	his	journey	
to	Rome.	Pray	for	your	five	that,	by	their	kindness,	they	will	be	partners	to	you	in	efforts	you	

make	to	bring	God’s	goodness	into	the	world	around	you.	

• Through	our	church:	Hearing	God’s	voice	and	allowing	it	to	guide	our	decisions	is	not	an	easy	

thing	to	do.	Pray	that	we	would	be	a	group	of	people	who	works	well	together	at	hearing	God’s	
voice,	interpreting	what	it’s	saying	to	us,	and	following	what	we	hear.	

	

Sunday,	April	23rd	
Read	Acts	28.	
Points	of	Interest:	

• ‘they	changed	their	minds	and	decided	he	was	a	god.’—the	locals	are	having	a	hard	time	getting	
a	bead	on	Paul.	At	first	they	think	that	he’s	so	wicked	that	the	fates	can’t	bear	to	see	him	survive	
a	shipwreck,	and	thus	send	a	poisonous	snake	to	do	him.	When	he	survives	the	bite,	they	then	

decide	that	he’s	so	godly	that	even	poison	can’t	touch	him.	

• ‘Then	all	the	other	sick	people	on	the	island	came	and	were	cured’--it	turns	out	that	this	
amazing	healing	power	isn’t	meant	for	Paul	alone.	Every	sick	person	on	the	island	gets	to	

benefit.	

• ‘The	brothers	and	sisters	in	Rome	had	heard	we	were	coming,	and	they	came	to	meet	us’—Paul	
is	not	the	only	person	in	the	early	church	effective	at	spreading	news	about	Jesus.	Paul	has	

friends	to	greet	him	when	he	arrives.		

• ‘Three	days	after	Paul's	arrival,	he	called	together	the	local	Jewish	leaders.’—he’s	under	house	
arrest	and	can’t	attend	synagogue.	Nonetheless,	Paul	finds	a	way	to	follow	his	custom	of	

meeting	with	the	local	Jewish	people	first.		
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• ‘the	only	thing	we	know	about	these	Christians	is	that	they	are	denounced	everywhere’--

thankfully,	Paul’s	reputation	as	someone	who	spurns	Jewish	tradition	hasn’t	gotten	to	Rome.	It	
puts	Paul	in	the	refreshing	position	of	being	able	to	build	a	bridge	between	the	Jewish	
community	and	the	Roman	followers	of	Jesus.	

• ‘For	the	hearts	of	these	people	are	hardened’—Paul	is	quoting	an	Old	Testament	prophet	
predicting	what	Paul	has	now	found	to	be	true	of	many	of	his	own	people.	Paul	must	have	
spoken	these	words	reluctantly	and	solemnly.	What	a	warning!	To	think	that	we	can	get	to	a	

place	where	our	hearts	are	too	hard	to	receive	what	God	has	for	us.	

• ‘this	salvation	from	God	is	also	available	to	the	Gentiles’—the	assumption	of	the	day	was	that	
Jesus	had	died	for	the	Jews	to	inherit	the	salvation	promised	by	God.	The	great	leap	was	to	

include	the	rest	of	the	world	in	this	good	news.	Paul	spent	his	life	honing	and	spreading	that	
message.	It’s	tempting	today	to	believe	that	God’s	goodness	is	intended	only	for	those	cultures	
that	have	been	traditionally	Christian.	Paul’s	final	word	to	us	is	that	there	are	no	boundaries	to	

God’s	goodness	–	cultural,	political,	religious	or	national.	God	is	actively	pursuing	every	person	
on	earth!	

Taking	it	home:	

• Through	you:	Paul	finished	well.	Despite	harassments,	opposition,	conflict,	and	abandonment	
Paul	continued	to	trust	God	and	to	push	ahead	with	the	mission	God	had	given	him.	As	we	end	

the	Leap	of	Faith,	what	will	it	mean	for	you	to	finish	well	not	only	in	these	five	weeks	but	in	life?	
What	do	you	want	Jesus	to	do	through	you?	Ask	God	once	again	to	sharpen	and	focus	your	
mission	in	God	for	your	life.	

• Through	your	five:	Pray	for	the	condition	of	your	five’s	hearts.	Pray	that	God	would	soften	their	
hearts	and	make	them	receptive	to	whatever	good	God	has	for	them.	

• Through	our	church:	As	we	pursue	God’s	dreams	for	us	individually	and	corporately,	pray	that	

God	would	raise	up	more	and	more	faithful	followers	of	Jesus	willing	to	give	their	lives	to	God’s	
purposes.	Pray	that	they	would	do	this	out	of	a	sense	of	God’s	overwhelming	goodness	to	them	
personally.		

	

	


